
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Saturday 20 & Sunday 21 October 

Grade 3/4 School Basketball Tournament 

 

Tuesday 23 October 

Prep - Grade 2 Assembly 

Host - 1 Hepburn 

2:10pm Multi Purpose Room 

 

Thursday 25 & Friday 26 October 

STEAM Expo and Open Night 

 

Saturday 27 & Sunday 28 October 

Grade 5/6 School Basketball Tournament 

 

Tuesday 30 October 

Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

Host - 5 Partridge/3 de Boer 

2:10pm - Max Fry Hall 

 

Prep TALK - Riverside Primary School 

7:00pm 

 

Thursday 1 November 

Be Brave and Shave 

9:40am - Max Fry Hall 

 

Friday 2 November 

Student Free Day 

 

Thursday 22 November 

New Date - 5/6 Swimming Carnival 

Riverside Pool 

 

Wednesday 28 November 

Grade 6 Orientation Day 

Riverside High School 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Everyone 

Welcome to Term 4. This term is such an exciting one! 

One of the priorities for us is to organise and plan for 2019. Initially the most 

important information for us is around enrolments. Once we are confident of the 

numbers in each grade level we can create class models of how the students can 

be grouped. Schools are resourced according to the number of students that are 

enrolled. Our “staffing quota” (the number of teachers we are entitled to) is 

directly related to the number of students enrolled in the school by the census 

date. If your child/ren will not be attending Trevallyn in 2019 could you please let 

us know as soon as possible. We are also interested to hear of any families that 

you know will be moving into our area. Kindergarten orientation planning for 

Term 4 is currently underway. To be eligible for enrolling in Kindergarten your 

child has to have turned 4 by December 31, 2018. Please contact us if you know 

of any children in the area who could enrol for Kinder 2019. 

This and next weekend are big weekends for basketball with 9 teams in the 

Primary Schools Basketball Tournament, Trevallyn Primary will be very well 

represented. This is a great opportunity for students from beginners to more 

experienced to compete in a series of games against other schools. “Go 

Trevallyn!” 

Earlier this week media has shared the success and achievements of ex-student 

Sejr Deans who has been selected in Australia’s under 15 team for the FIBA 

Oceania Championships in Papua New Guinea in December. What an 

achievement! In an interview I heard Sejr comment that the Primary Schools 

Basketball Tournament was his entry point into this sport he has come to love 

and excel in. What a reminder to us of the importance of getting involved. 

Sincere thanks to parent Troy Seen who last term organised and conducted 

lunchtime sessions of physical activities for our students. These were very 

successful and extremely well received by the students. This was greatly 

appreciated. 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone on Thursday evening at our 

STEAM celebration. 

Annette 

 

 

 

         

 

                                                   

 

 

Thursday 13 December 

Grade 6 Presentation Evening 

7:00pm Max Fry Hall 

 

Monday 17 December 

Grade 6 Leavers’ Dinner 

5:30pm Tailrace Centre 



CANTEEN BANDANNA SALES  

WEDNESDAY 17 - WEDNESDAY 31 OCTOBER 

In support of CanTeen's national Bandanna Day, 

bandannas will be on sale over the next two weeks for $5 

each. All money goes towards supporting children and 

teenagers and their families who have been impacted by 

cancer. All money raised by the students participating in 

Trevallyn's Be Brave and Shave will also go to this 

wonderful charity. Students can wear their bandannas 

during this two week period, especially at our Be Brave 

and Shave assembly on Thursday November 1. We 

would love to see as many students as possible wearing 

them in support of our students losing their hair on this 

day.  

BE BRAVE AND SHAVE ASSEMBLY 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

If you are able to assist in the cutting and 

shaving of our students hair please contact  

J a n e  H u d s o n  e i t h e r  b y  e m a i l 

jane.r.hudson@education.tas.gov.au or via the 

school office on 63319657. Thank you.  

MYTERN 

On Wednesday 17 October, Dr Jane Foster visited Trevallyn Primary School. Jane is the creator of MYTERN. During 

her visit she spoke to Grade One, Grade Three and Grade Six classes about the power of the MYTERN language in 

changing our thoughts and the way we think and manage the day to day challenges life throws at us. Some of the ideas 

she shared with us included: 

 Red roads are rough but they are not ‘bad’. They teach us how to improve our driving skills and develop 

resilience. They don’t last forever! 

 We can’t control the way others behave or what they might say to us but we can control how we react to their 

behaviour by keeping hold of our own steering wheel and staying on the road we choose to be on. 

 People can be ‘out of control’ when they are on either a green road or a red road – 

being ‘out of control’ means you are behaving in a way that is harmful to either 

yourself or others. 

 It is important to be aware of our TEP (Take Extreme Precaution) and have some 

PET (Personal Emotional Tools) ready to help us when we are faced with rough 

roads and challenging times. 

Jane’s visit was very inspiring and empowering for the students who had the opportunity 

to speak with her. We look forward to continuing our MYTERN journey at Trevallyn and 

having Jane back to visit soon! If you would like more information about MYTERN, the 

website is a great resource: www.myterncity.com.au . We also have MYTERN magnets 

available for purchase for $10 at the office. These are a great tool for introducing the 

language of MYTERN at home. 

STEAM EXPO AND OPEN NIGHT - 25 OCTOBER 

On Thursday and Friday next week, classes will be visiting 

our STEAM Expo. 

On Thursday, we have an Insect Exhibit in addition to 

class displays and activities and on Friday, NRM North will 

be exhibiting some of their work alongside class projects. 

Classrooms are open from 5 - 6:30pm on Thursday night 

to view your child’s work in all areas of STEAM. 

The multi-purpose room will also be open to view class 

displays on the evening. 

Be there or be square! (maths joke!) 

mailto:jane.r.hudson@educaiton.tas.gov.au
http://www.myterncity.com.au




CLASS OF THE WEEK 





Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 

Monday afternoons 2:30pm – 3:30pm and  

Tuesday mornings   8:30am – 9:30am 

Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays 

CANTEEN OPENING HOURS 

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT - FRIDAY 26 OCTOBER 

Touch Football vs East Launceston @ East Launceston with 

Ms Anderson  

Speedball 1 vs  East Tamar @  Trevallyn with Mrs Price  

Speedball 2  vs  Invermay @  Invermay with Mrs Stevenson 

T Ball 1 vs Summerdale @  Trevallyn with Mr Partridge  

T Ball 2  vs Mowbray @  Trevallyn with TBA 

Girls Football vs East Launceston @ Windsor Park with  

Mr Ralph 

A parent workshop is being held which is relevant for 

parents of Prep children. 

This workshop will be held on TUESDAY 

OCTOBER 30 7PM AT RIVERSIDE PRIMARY 

SCHOOL.  

It  will be presented by Sally O’Donnell an 

experienced Speech and Language Pathologist. There 

will be lots of tips and ideas shared, along with the 

opportunity to ask questions. 

PREP TALK 

Issue 7 brochures for Scholastic Book Club have been 

sent home with students this week. Orders must be 

processed online via LOOP or order forms and payment 

returned to the School Office in an envelope/snap lock 

bag with the child's name and class on by Monday 29 

October (NO LATE ORDERS WILL BE 

ACCEPTED).  
 

If you are paying by cheque or money order, please make 

it payable to Scholastic Australia Pty Ltd. (not Trevallyn 

Primary School). If you are paying by cash, please make 

sure that you have the correct amount of money enclosed 

in the sealed envelope/snap lock bag – we cannot give 

change or be responsible for lost money.  
 

Parents can select the gift order 

option (this is not a gift wrapping 

service) when ordering online via 

LOOP or by writing gift order on the 

envelope. Books will be sent to the 

School Office for collection. 

The School Library receives 20% of all 

orders to purchase new books.  Every 

order is valuable! 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

ALL SCHOOLS 3/4 PRIMARY BASKETBALL 

TOURNAMENT 

This weekend we have 5 teams 

participating in the 3/4 basketball 

tournament at Elphin Sports Stadium and 

St Patricks College. We wish them 

enjoyment, fun and good luck throughout 

the tournament.   

A big thank you!!   

…to all parents who attended the LLI 

information session on 28  September last term. 

It was lovely to see so many interested parents taking the 

time to meet and learn about LLI. Your support is greatly 

appreciated. In addition I would like to thank all parents 

for supporting your child’s reading at home. It is widely 

known that this partnership between school and home is 

a major contributor to achieving high student outcomes. 

Happy reading everyone! 

Fiona Cramp – Learning Support Teacher 

LLI INFORMATION  


